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President’s Message 

If you for the most part ignore this 
message this may not be the time to do so. This 
is going to be a short newsletter from me, I 
promise. If you are concerned about your law 
abiding gun rights please pay ATTENTION. As 
many of you know the state legislature is busy 
contorting bills for passage into law that make 
buying, owning, and operating a business that 
sells firearms more difficult. It is my personal 
belief that whenever a regulatory authority 
makes things harder and harder to do it imposes 
a serious imposition on people to pursue the 
shooting sports. If that is the case many people 
will simply look for another recreational activity. 
It has been said through an anonymous author 
that: “The best way out of a difficulty it through 
it.” 

So, please mark your calendar for March 
20, 2024 at 7:00pm in the clubhouse at WCW. 
Through a stroke of good fortune we have 
managed to get Mr. William K. Kirk, attorney with  
Washington Gun Law, to do a stand-alone 
presentation to our membership about these 
very laws, that will have been passed by the time 
he gives us his rundown of the effects of these 
legal enactments. During a happenstance 
meeting at the Shot Show in January we made 
our acquaintance with Mr. Kirk. It turns out that 
he and my brother Al had quite a few positive 
interactions in their respective practices of law 
over the years. That spurred me to ask him to 
speak to our club members. He has agreed and 
graciously has waived his speaking fees. In 
addition to being informed about what the 

implications of how these new laws are and how 
they affect us I have an additional hope. That we 
may garner out of hearing what he has to say 
how and what we can do to push back as law 
abiding gun owners to protect our second 
amendment rights. It is my personal opinion that 
many people just accept these laws without 
questioning how they may challenge the 
propriety of their existence. 

So that’s it for this month. I will get back 
to the wrangling of the various things that are 
going on here at WCW next month. 

Please plan to attend: The Washington 
Gun Law presentation by William Kirk on 
Wednesday March 20, 2024 in the clubhouse at 
7:00pm. We anticipate and hope that this will be 
an event that is highly attended. Please make 
sure you wear your membership badges if you 
plan to attend.  

Thank you and remember muzzle control 
is what it is all about to ensure safety.  
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WASHINGTON GUN LAW 
PRESENTATION  
William Kirk, president of Washington Gun Law, 
and well-known expert on firearms related law 
and legislation, will be here on Wednesday, 20 
March, at 7 PM in the clubhouse.  

Mr. Kirk will let us know what has happened in 
the Washington State legislature this session, 
what to expect from all the changes, and what to 
expect in the future.  

Mr. Kirk will also be able to cover legislation in 
other states and nationally. Mark this date on 
your calendar to attend and become better 
informed.  

     You can contact us for more information at 
secretary@wcwshootingsports.org .  

 

 

MEMBERSHIP CORNER 

Our membership is growing, let your friends 
know the benefits of joining us. Membership is a 
good deal, we offer facilities and shooting 
opportunities that are hard to find locally. Some 
of these are only open to members.  

Our individual membership costs $287.71, and the 
family membership is only $374.02, and each 
requires a $200.00 initiation fee. We still waive 
the Initiation fee for military, law enforcement 
and first responders. New members can join us 
online, at 
https://www.wcwshootingsports.org/new-
membership/  

 

 

 

MARCH COMING EVENTS 
2 March – Rimfire Benchrest Match 
3 March – March Swap Meet 
3 March – Winter Shotgun Multiplex  
6 March – Club board meeting  
7, 14, 21, 28 Mar – Indoor Pistol League  
9, 10 March – Appleseed 200m Rifle event 
10 March – Inland Empire Junior Rifle Match 
12, 17 March – New Member Orientation 
16 March – Adopt-a-Road work party 
16 March – Centerfire benchrest match  
17 March – Inland Empire Junior Rifle Match 
18 March – Shotgun Committee meeting  
20 March – Washington Gun Law event 
23 March – ARA Rimfire Match  
23 March – Trap Fundamentals  
24 March – Special Use classes 
25 March – Rifle/Pistol Cmte meeting  
30 March – WCW Hunter meeting 
 

mailto:secretary@wcwshootingsports.org
https://www.wcwshootingsports.org/new-membership/
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ANOTHER YEAR OF SWAP MEETS 
COMING  
Are you ready for our March Swap Meet, on 
Sunday the 3d? After this month, we have three 
more scheduled for 2024. We have dates set for 2 
June, 8 September, and 1 December.  

Plan on attending this month, you might find just 
what you are looking for. Or, this might be your 
chance to find a new home for that item that you 
haven't used in years. Bring it in, find a buyer.  

The public is welcome, bring your friends! 

Any questions please call Ted Hudlow at  
425-353-0042.  
 

MEMBERSHIP BADGES  
When you join the club, or when you renew your 
membership, you get a new membership badge. 
To reduce losses in the mail, we will have them 
ready for you to pick up in the rifle office.  

If your badge doesn’t have your special use on it, 
and it should, that means it has expired and 
needs to be renewed. Just attend the next 
special use classroom session to get that renewal.  

 

 

 

WCW HUNTER GROUP MEETING  
Our new hunter interest group will be meeting 
every month from 10 AM to 12 PM in the pistol 
range classroom. The March meeting will be on 
Saturday the 30th. 

This is a place to compare notes, learn about 
hunting opportunities, and plan future hunting 
activities. We had a good crowd last month, 
come out and see what we have! 

Contact details: 
Michael Noack / (415) 373 2747 

 

 

NOTICE OF CLUB ELECTIONS  
Our annual election of club officers is 

coming up in April. If you plan to run for a 
position in the club, you need to turn in an 
“Intent to Run For WCW Board Member Position” 
form. The form to use is shown here. You can turn 
in the forms at the office, or at the March board 
meeting. 

 According to the club bylaws, Election of 
Board and Vacancies, Section 2, A person must 
be a member in good standing consenting to 
fulfill the duties as an Officer or Trustee as set 
forth in these Bylaws to be nominated for or hold 
office in the WCW. Nominations must be 
delivered in writing to the Board of Directors by 
their regular March meeting. The nomination 
shall include a statement of commitment to 
serve signed by the candidate and the support of 
at least two other members.  

 Almost every position is open for election, 
and our vice president, Jeff Gomes, does not 
intend to run for another term.  

 To introduce yourself to other members 
with a notice in the newsletter, just send a short 
note about yourself and your reasons for running 
for club office to 
secretary@wcwshootingsports.org  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WELCOME TO OUR NEW MEMBERS! 
Fifty two new members attended our club 
orientations during the past month. We are 
glad to have you join us!  

There are lots of volunteer opportunities 
around the club if you would like to help 
support the activities you enjoy.  

Contact a committee chair for more 
information, or contact me at 
secretary@wcwshootingsports.org.  

https://www.wcwshootingsports.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/01/Notice-of-intention-WCW-Board-Member-Position-v02.pdf
mailto:secretary@wcwshootingsports.org
mailto:secretary@wcwshootingsports.org


CLUB ELECTIONS ARE COMING! 

Our annual election of club officers is coming up 
in April. We have several biographies for those 
who are running for re-election, there is still time 
to turn one in to 
secretary@wcwshootingsports.org if you are 
interested in helping the club run.   

Running for club president: 

Personal biography of Joseph C. Rinaldi WCW 
member number 4314. Education: BA University 
of Washington 1970. MA Pacific Lutheran 
University 1975. Worked for the Department of 
Corrections for thirty years. Twenty-two years 
spent as a supervisor of various community 
corrections, probation and parole surveillance 
units. The position was akin to a Sergeant Major 
in the army. During that period of time, I lead the 
movement to get the division of community 
corrections permission to be armed while on the 
job. Testified in the state house at some personal 
expense arguing the increasing inherent danger 
to officers. The State Senate subsequently voted 
to approve arming the division in a vote of 55-12. 
Prior to that I became a certified firearms 
instructor and worked in that capacity from 1990 
until retirement in 2001. I am a life member in 
WSLEFFIA which stands for Washington State 
law enforcement firearms instructors association. 
In 1995 won the state mayoral award for 
innovative community policing policy still in use 
today. After retirement I spent nine years 
working as a youth minister primarily taking kids 
on mission trips to do habitat work. Developed 
one such place in the upper delta of the State of 
Mississippi. I believe this contrast in activities has 
given me some intrinsic insights into 
management that are invaluable to me 
personally. Moreover, I believe it provides some 
ability to guide in management of club activities. 
I have been a lifelong hunter and fisherman and 
have a deep abiding respect for wildlife 
conservation. 

Running for recording secretary: 

Hello, my name is Dale Sieg. I love firearms and 
shooting. Born in Eastern Washington and grew 
up in the Seattle area. Always interested in 
firearms from an early age to adulthood but not 
much time to pursue the sport. My first serious 
purchase (after my first car) after graduating 
from the University of Washington in Electrical 
Engineering in 1990 was a Beretta 92FS. About 
that time, I joined the NRA and have been a 
member ever since. Several years ago, I became a 
life member. My shooting opportunities have 
been spotty until about 4 years ago when I 
started shooting more regularly with people at 
work. I also enjoy gunsmithing and the 
continuous collection of my gunsmithing tools. I 
love 45 ACP and the Armalite platform. I joined 
WCW several years ago with the intent to be 
more active in the shooting community. But 
volunteering soon overtook my shooting time. 
Instead of shooting, I started helping as a 
member of the Pistol Committee and shortly 
after that became the Recording Secretary. This 
is a great club, and I am happy to be a part of it. 

Running for corresponding secretary: 

I’m Martin Morehouse, and I have been the 
Corresponding Secretary for WCW since 2018. I’m 
running for another term, to continue helping 
the club run. I am the Rifle Committee Chair, So I 
have met a lot of members while working on the 
committee or providing rifle special use training. 
In addition, I am an NRA Instructor and Training 
Counselor, where I help both the club and the 
public with our training and classes. We moved 
here from Oregon in 1982, and I found the range 
through the Yellow Pages. I spent 29 years in the 
Army, between active Army and National Guard 
infantry, and am retired from the phone 
company. I have been a member of the club 
since 2004. I’m asking for your vote for another 
term as Corresponding Secretary.  



Running for Treasurer: 

Hello, my name is Joe Maggiora, and I have 
served as your Treasurer for the past 12 months, 
and I would like your vote to continue to serve. 
During my tenure I have thoroughly enjoyed 
getting to know both my fellow Board members 
and the WCW Membership in general. 

I’m proud to have worked with our club Finance 
Team and our bank financial advisors to obtain 
the best returns on our investments, as well as 
being a good steward of the WCW Treasury. 

With your vote I hope to continue helping the 
Wildlife Committee of Washington grow and 
thrive.  Thank you for your consideration. 

Running for Trustee: 

I’m Scott Ray, and as a Trustee on the WCW 
Board for the last two years I have had the 
pleasure of participating in the positive and 
dramatic changes taking place at our Club. 
Thanks to the enthusiasm and dedication of my 
fellow Board Members, Committee Chairs and 
our Member volunteers, we have been making 
great strides in building our membership, 
offering more coaching and training 
opportunities and attracting more public 
shooters to our facility. My personal goal and that 
of the current Board is to ensure we aggressively 
support these efforts by continuing to improve 
and expand the infrastructure that supports each 
of our shooting disciplines, continue our 
outreach to the outdoor recreational community 
and continue building our reputation as a 
premier multi-use shooting sports facility. I would 
appreciate your vote and look forward to serving 
you for another term as a Trustee. 

Those running for club office: 

As of this newsletter, the following members 
have turned in a Notice of Intention to run for 
club office.  

  Joe Rinaldi, running for president 

  Dale Sieg, running for recording secretary 

  Martin Morehouse, running for corr. secretary 

  Joe Maggiora, running for treasurer 

  Scott Ray, running for trustee 

The position of Second Vice-President is open. 
The positions of President, Corresponding 
Secretary, Recording Secretary, and Treasurer, as 
well as three trustee positions, each have only 
one candidate so far.  

The deadline to turn in a notice for this year is the 
board meeting on Wednesday, 6 March. The 
election will be completed at the April members 
meeting. 



KENMORE RANGE RIMFIRE MATCH FOR 
FEBRUARY 2024 

There were 28 contestants in this month’s match 
with five competitors in the Expert Division, nine 
in the Sharpshooter Division, seven in the 
Marksman Division and seven in the Rifleman 
Division. 

Relay One Expert Division Target One: Keith 
Wilson placed first with a score of 247 5X. Reed 
Thorkildsen finished second at 244 6X and Eric 
Carter placed third at 242 5X. Target Two: Keith 
Wilson placed first again with a score of 245 3X. 
Matt Daly placed second at 242 3X and Eric 
Carter was third at 239 2X. 

Relay One Sharpshooter Division: Target One. 
John Kimbrough placed first with a score of 238 
3X. Kevin Lee came in second at 237 2X with Don 
Smith finished third at 237 1X. Target Two: 
Stephen Goodwin placed first at 237 3X with John 

Kimbrough in second 235 4X and Rick McGuire 
placing third at 235 3X. 

Relay Two Marksman Division: Target One. Frank 
Tevis was first at 236 1X with Tom McConnel in 
second at 224 1X and George DeBell placing third 
at 223 1X. Target Two: Frank Tevis placed first 
again at 234 1X with Tom McConnel second again 
at 228 5X and Cecil Chrisinger third at 227 3X. 

Relay Two Rifleman Division: Target One. 
Dominick Fischer was first at 233 4X with R.W. in 
second at 222 3X and Garret Williams third at 210 
3X. Target Two: Dominick Fischer was first again 
at 236 3X with Bill Petterson second at 223 1X and 
Garret Williams third again at 222 2X. 

The scores are posted under the Events tab on 
the range website. 

Contact me if you have any questions about this 
match. 

Matt Daly | Match Director 
mattd5404@frontier.com 

mailto:mattd5404@frontier.com


STEEL TARGETS 
We recently started using a few steel targets on 
Range 1, for members with rifle special use.  

We will be adjusting how they are used as we get 
experience with them on our range.  Our current 
use rules are:   

• Use only at 100, 200, or 300 yards

• Bullets under 2850 FPS at the target

• Use only club targets

• Use 2x4 crossbars for support

• Use the target posts with the 2x4 brackets

• Or, use the single A-frame supports

• Hang the targets with the supports behind the

steel, targets angled down

• Use the small target sets, carry them out and

use them, then bring them back when you are

done

• If you aren’t hitting the steel, go back to paper

• You can use paint or stick-on targets for

aiming

• Return the targets when done shooting. They

hang on the back of the firing line wall.

For more information, contact us at 

secretary@wcwshootingsports.org  

 

CALENDAR UPDATE 
Don’t forget to check our calendar for 
updates and changes before coming out to 
shoot.   

Our calendar is updated frequently, and 
should be a good guide to what is open and 
available. Save a wasted trip, and take a look 
before coming.  

If you would like to see what is going on in 
the club, and get a look at what may be 
coming in the future, everyone is welcome to 
attend our board meetings and committee 
meetings. We hope to see more members at 
our meetings.  

mailto:secretary@wcwshootingsports.org


FEBRUARY 2024 BENCHREST CENTERFIRE MATCH REPORT 

There were fifteen contestants in this month’s 300-yard benchrest match with eight contestants in 
the Sharpshooter Division and seven in the Expert Division. 

The weather conditions were exceptionally good for scoring with wind speeds at 1-2 miles per hour. 
Match 1 Expert Division: Jeff Locke finished first with a score of 104 with Larry Wright in second at 

103 and Ernie Snyder was third with a score of 102. Sharpshooter Division: Christian Eckhoff finished 
first with a score of 101 with Kevin Turner in second at 100 and Rob Noges third with a score of 99. 

Match 2 Expert Division: Jeff Locke, Pat Farrell, and Kahn Nguyen tied for first with scores of 102. 
Sharpshooter Division: Rob Noges finished first with a score of 101. Kevin Turner and Christian Eckhoff 
tied for second with scores of 100. 

Match 3 Expert Division: Jeff Locke finished first with a score of 102. Ernie Snyder, Pat Farrell, and 
Larry Wright tied for second with scores of 100. Sharpshooter Division: Rob Noges finished first with a 
score of 101. Kevin Turner was second at 100 and Christian Eckhoff placed third at 96. 

 Match 4 Expert Division: Kahn Nguyen finished first with a score of 103 with Jeff Locke and Parker 
Letson tied for second at 102. Sharpshooter Division: There was a three-way tie for first between Kevin 
Turner, Christian Eckhoff, and Rob Noges with scores of 97. 

The winner of the Expert Division was Jeff Locke finishing with a total score of 410. Larry Wright 
was second with a score of 404. Pat Farrell and Kahn Nguyen tied for third at 403. The winner of the 
Sharpshooter Division was Rob Noges with a score of 398. Kevin Turner was second with a score of 397 
and Christian Eckhoff placed third with a score of 394. 

For information on this match contact Matt Daly mattd5404@frontier.com. 

mailto:mattd5404@frontier.com


WCW BOARD MEETING MINUTES – 

FEBRUARY 7, 2024 

Meeting called to order at 7:05 PM by 
President Joe Rinaldi.  

Present board members: 
Joe Rinaldi (President) 
Jeff Gomes (Vice President) 
Gabe Shank (2 nd Vice President) 
Joe Maggiora (Treasurer) 
Dale Sieg (Recording Secretary) 
Martin Morehouse (Corresponding 
Secretary) 
John Sutton (Trustee Chairman) 
Dave Levinson (2 Year Trustee) 
Patty Woolley (Trustee Elect) 
Scott Ray (Trustee) 
Aaron Morales (Trustee) 
Absent board members: 
Gary Webster (past President) 

Committee Leads and Facilities Manager 
present at meeting: 
Robert Haverstock – Facility Manager 
Martin Morehouse (Corresponding 
Secretary) 
Gabe Shank – Archery 
Dave Rusko – Handgun 
Peter Goodwin – Marketing 

Guests: 
Steve Read 

Guest topics: 
Steve Read presented. 
Steve asked if Bullseye pistol can run from 
9am to noon on Saturdays on Range 3. 
Pistol does not open until 12 noon so this 
would not impact our normal hours. The 
board is okay with this. 

Committee reports: 
Notes from the committee reports that were 
presented during the board meeting are 
below. 

Archery report: 
Gabe Shank presented. 

WCW is holding the WSAA BlueFace State 
Championship February 23th through 
February 25th. Archery would like to thank 
all those groups who sacrificed their time in 
the clubhouse to allow for this tournament. 

Sixteen or seventeen WCW club members 
attended the 2024 Vegas Shoot. There were 
4591 participants from around world. WA 
state had several top scores during the 
tournament. 
The WCW Assistant Archery Chair spoke 
with several local clubs who are excited to 
attend the WCW archery tournaments this 
year. They have volunteered to assist our 
club in running these tournaments if needed. 
The Rinehart 3D targets arrived in mid- 
January. They have been inventoried and 
are ready to be used in a 3D shoot. 
We will be looking to put on our first 3D 
Shoot of the year on April 13-14. This 
would be a 30 Target fun shoot. No other 
range or building would be affected other 
than the Archery Walk Through Course. 

Handgun Report: 
Dave Rusko presented. 
Steel targets will be made available this 
week on Range 3. Targets will be in zone 7 
(lanes 25 through 28). Steel rules have been 
posted at Zone 7 and in Rangemaster office 
on Range 3. Steel targets will be stored 
outside alongside the east range wall to 
protect from the environment. Fragment 
panels have been added to all steel frames to 
trap tiny fragments. 
Pistol Special Use members are forming a 
group to participate in the NRA MQP 
program. Members will meet monthly or bi- 
monthly to shoot, score, and submit. 
The Pistol Committee is designing a training 
course for new Pistol shooters. This will be 
similar to the rifle course Martin Morehouse 
presented earlier. Classes will be members 
only to start and will be small, personalized 
instruction for the members firearm. 
The February and March NRA Metallic 
cartridge reloading classes are sold out. 
April class has space available. We have not 
advertised these classes to the membership 
yet. 



NRA classes are actively being promoted at 
new member orientation and special use 
meetings. 
New Hunter Education event direction signs 
with moveable direction arrows were 
provided to the hunter education instructors. 
46 members obtained their special use last 
month. 27 members have signed up for the 
February special use class. 
142 new members in January attended the 
new employee orientation. We want to  
thank Sebastian Tomaszewski, Travis Barth, 
Kevin Ekström, April Bobin and Jack Bobin 
for assisting with traffic control, parking, 
and set-up. 
New classroom tables and chairs have been 
ordered and cost $2,806.76. This was under 
budget by $2022.22. We expect to have 
them received before the end of February. 
We replaced several overhead lights on 
Range 3. We will continue replacing 
lighting fixtures with LED figures as time 
permits. 
Cross boards have been replaced at 50 and 
100 yards. Target frame uprights have been 
reinforced where needed. Target frame 
uprights need to be replaced. Martin 
Morehouse and Dave Rusko have made 
plans to perform the upgrade after the 
weather improves. Steel piping will be 
cemented into the ground to replace the 
cemented wood posts making the uprights 
quickly exchangeable. The design will be 
like Range 1 target frames. Previous 
experience suggests that this will only close 
Range 2 for 1 day. 
Shooting bench at lane 16 has been removed 
and is being used to test new resurfacing 
methods. ETA to completion is the end of 
February. 
There are some Clubhouse updates. The 
warranty replacement of the failed display 
panel is completed. The overhead Space- 
Ray Infrared heaters are weeping water 
during use. We contacted the manufacturer 
and was advised to install a drip tray to 
prevent drips on members below. We have 
observed intermittent rattling of the Space- 
Ray heaters during use. Safety struts are 
interfering. We are re-adjusting struts and 
adding damping material. 

Lastly, the New Holland T1510 Tractor 
battery and battery cables were replaced. 
The driveline broke 2 days later. This is 
being repaired. The forklift broke down and 
needs to be replaced. 

Rifle Report: 
Martin Morehouse presented. 
Rifle matches for the coming month are 
Rimfire Benchrest on February 3 rd , ARA 
Rimfire on February 10 th , Centerfire 
Benchrest match on February 17 th . We also 
have a CMP Games High Power match on 
February 11 th .  The twice-yearly NRA 
Instructor Training for rifle, and pistol will be 
on February 2 nd through February 4 th . Due 
to instructor illness, we rescheduled the NRA 
Pistol Instructor course from February 3 rd 
through February 4 th to February 24 th 
through February 25 th . 
Our next NRA Basic Rifle Class is on February 
17 th and 18 th . 
Indoor smallbore practice is on the calendar 
on Saturdays and Sundays from 2 to 6 PM, as 
well as Tuesdays from 6 to 9 PM. 
The Youth Rifle season runs every Friday at 6 
PM. 
We have planned and scheduled NRA 
Reloading classes for February, March, and 
April. These will be on the Sunday of the third 
weekend of the month. 
46 people attended the rifle Special Use 
classes on January 27 th and 28 th . The next 
rifle Special Use range session is on February 
25 th . There is an additional Special Use 
classroom session on February 9 th , we 
added a rifle session on the range on 
February 11 th . 
We are working on a video script to cover 
rifle and pistol special use renewals. This 
should be linked to membership renewals, 
so that special use can be renewed annually 
by watching the video. The video will be 
about 6 to 7 minutes long. 
The Garand competition will not happen in 
April. 
We are looking to expand the steel targets. 
We bought three more steel rifle targets, 8” 
round, for member’s use. These can be 



mounted on the existing 100, 200, and 300 
yard target posts with 2x4 crossbars, or use 
our new steel target supports. These are A- 
frame supports that are to be placed right in 
front of the existing target frames. In this 
way, the bullet fragments will not cut the 
paper targets for the next bench. The A- 
frames are stored out of the way to the left 
of the 100, 200, and 300 yard targets, and 
are to be put back when not in use. The steel 
targets are stored on the backside of the half 
wall behind the firing points. We only 
accept the use of the club steel targets and 
supports. Members will have to set up the 
support crossbars as needed. We have 
updated and posted the range rules to 
support this. 
The 4x4 target posts on Range 2 may need 
updating and repair. We are setting up a  
work party for this. Mark Huber can still be 
our contact for the steel pipe. 
The African Safari presentation by Brian 
Suddaby Safaris happened last night and we 
had 18 people attend. 
Horacio Delgado suggested a clarification 
on guest rules for the use of Range 1. The 
proposed addition is, “Guests under 
supervision of a member with rifle special 
use may use all shooting positions and 
distances.” 
Martin asked if we could include new 
member names in the newsletter. We should 
consider an opt-out provision. Patty will get 
together with Martin. 
Helping Hands Ministries asked for a 
donation for their auction in March. That is, 
donating a membership. Joe said he is okay 
with that. 
The BSA Shooting Sports Committee at Fire 
Mountain Scout Camp needs some 
information to help them build a sign for 
Loupe’s Last Stand, the Cowboy Action 
Range we helped them build. The boy scouts 
are finishing their range. They would like a 
picture of Gerard Loupe. We will try to find 
one for them.  

Shotgun Report: 
Joe Rinaldi presented. 
The Continental Shoot is this Sunday. 
Thank you to Scott Ray’s wife who 

volunteered to do the food. 
Joe mentioned we need more involvement 
from the Shotgun Committee. 

Manager’s Report: 
Robert Haverstock presented. 
We are looking to make a large ammunition 
order to cover what we need before and after 
the election. He would like to purchase 
about $200,000 of ammunition. Initially 
starting at $120,000. We would only pay for 
it once we receive it. We need to get our 
order in the queue, or we may not get the 
order. Dave Levinson moved that we accept 
Robert’s proposal. Joe Maggiora seconded. 
Passed. 
Robert would like to give Victor Rabara 
access to editing the calendar. We said yes. 
The tractor needs repair. We are getting it 
repaired. 
Our forklift is now dead. The repair man 
said it was not worth fixing. Dave L. 
investigated our usage. We only use it 25 
hours per year. However, based on how  
much it costs to rent one, we could pay for 
one in about 1 to 2 years. Buying one would 
be a worthwhile expense. A used forklift 
would be about $20,000 to $30,000. Gabe 
Shank moved we approve $25,000 for a 
forklift and $5,000 for a cover to park the 
forklift under. Patty Woolley seconded. 
Passed. 
The Sportco Show is March 6 th and 7 th . 

Treasurer’s Report: 
Joe M presented. 
Joe shared a couple bar charts of new 
members and revenue for several years. The 
new members chart clearly illustrate that 
removing our initiation fee attracted more 
members. 
Our overall income number is incorrect in 
our report. With the correction, we are 
about $60,000 positive year to date. We are 
netting on average about $6,000 per month. 
We are making over 5% return on our cash. 
This is very good.  

Trustees Report: 
John Sutton presented. 
So far, we have saved about $2,000 on our 



change in internet providers. 
We have paid our property taxes even 
though there was a record in our finances 
that did not show it as paid. 
Payroll went up 3% in January due to new 
state laws. 
$115,000 was put in our bank fiscal year to 
date. 
John said they talked about ammo purchase 
at the last trustees meeting. 
They also talked about the lead reclamation. 
They performed some analysis of the 
amount of lead we could reclaim based on 
the number of loads of targets we have gone 
through. We estimate we could reclaim 
approximately 148 tons of lead. Lead is 
about $1 per pound. They are talking to 
MT2 about the lead reclamation and the 
possibilities of installing a skeet field. 
The clubhouse targets need to be cleaned, 
rubber replaced, and steel replaced. Will do 
this sometime in April. 

Marketing Report: 
Peter Goodwin presented. 
The African Safari Outfitter session was 
very successful. 
The hunter group had 20 people in the last 
session. We made signs for them.  
We will be putting up signs for the 
Continental shoot. 
We continue to work with conservation 
organizations (Safari Club International, 
Rocky Mountain Elk Foundation and Ducks 
Unlimited). The Ducks Unlimited 
engagement has resulted in interest in a 
company event. 
Peter has found someone to help with the 
website (Kathryn Koehner). He will be 
working with her to see if she can help us. 

We will be having a 2024 WCW board 
planning meeting this weekend (February 
10 th ). We will be running membership and 
non-member surveys after the meeting. 

Old Business: 
We discussed the Archery Facebook Group. 
We want to make sure we have a consistent 
brand on Facebook. We will discuss at the 
planning meeting on Saturday (February 
10 th ). 

New Business: 
Dave and Joe spoke about Shot Show 
They spoke with MT2 about lead 
reclamation and putting in a skeet field in 
shotgun. We may be able to do a swap of 
the lead reclamation for making the skeet 
field. 
They also spoke to Winchester about buying 
targets directly. 
Joe and Dave ran into William Kirk (the 
most knowledgeable person regarding 
Washington State gun law – see his channel 
on YouTube) and he has agreed to come to 
our range and provide information on the 
legislation in our state. We will target mid- 
March. 
Dale shared notes and information he 
collected from the show to the board. 

For the Good of the Order: 
Nothing was presented. 

Joe Maggiora moved to adjourn at 8:26 PM. 
Martin Morehouse seconded. Passed. 

Respectfully submitted by Dale Sieg, 
Recording Secretary. 




